

ROBERT F. FLACKE

## STATE OF NEW YORK DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION ALBANY, NEW YORK 12233

Withe Night

AUG 14 1980

Dear Mr. Kerr:

Thank you for your letter of August 1 confirming the Nuclear Regulatory Commission review of DEC's radiation control program on September 8-10.

I will be pleased to meet with Mrs. Kathleen Schneider to obtain a summary of the review of the program. I have scheduled the meeting for this review at 10:30 a.m. on September 10.

Sincerely,

Robert F. Flacke

Mr. G. Wayne Kerr
Assistant Director for State
Agreements Program
Office of State Programs
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

02 L W 16 - 4 0361